representatives of professional specialty boards and other interested parties that may be useful in drafting a proposed rule.

DATE/TIME/LOCATION: The meeting will be held from 8:30 a.m. to 12 p.m. on Tuesday, May 20, 2003, at NRC headquarters, One White Flint North, Room 1F16, 11545 Rockville Pike, Rockville, Maryland.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Roger W. Broseus, Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards, Division of Industrial and Medical Nuclear Safety, Rulemaking and Guidance Branch, Mail Stop T9-C24, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Washington, DC 20555-0001; telephone: (301) 415-7608; E-mail: RWB@nrc.gov. All persons planning to attend the meeting should contact Ms. Jayne McCausland in advance at (301) 415-6219 or by E-mail at JMM2@nrc.gov to facilitate entrance into the building on the day of the meeting. If calling from outside of the Washington, DC metropolitan area, Ms. McCausland can be reached at 1-800-368-5642, extension 6219. Individuals who need accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act should also provide advanced notification to Ms. McCausland. Attendees should arrive early to allow time to clear security check points.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The NRC is conducting a rulemaking to revise 10 CFR part 35, "Medical Use of Byproduct Material," to address training and experience issues associated with recognition of specialty boards by the NRC. The issues were identified by the NRC's Advisory Committee on the Medical Use of Isotopes (ACMUI) during a briefing of the Commissioners on February 19, 2002, during which they expressed concern there could be potential shortages of authorized individuals without changes to the rule. At the time, the NRC was preparing to publish a final comprehensive revision to 10 CFR part 35. Under provisions of 10 CFR part 35, the use of byproduct material in medicine must be done by or under the supervision of authorized users who meet specific training and experience (T&E) criteria. Likewise, T&E requirements are also specified for an individual serving as Radiation Safety Officer (RSO), Authorized Nuclear Pharmacist (ANP), or Authorized Medical Physicist (AMP). One method of satisfying the T&E requirements specified in the draft-final revision of 10 CFR part 35 was for individuals to be certified by a specialty board "recognized" by the NRC. To be "recognized," a board's certification process must satisfy the specific

requirements for T&E in 10 CFR part 35. However, the ACMUI noted that most boards did not meet the requirements for recognition by the NRC. The ACMUI recommended that the NRC remedy the situation to avoid a shortage of authorized individuals and RSOs. As a result, the Commission decided to retain the original subpart J in 10 CFR 35 to provide a short-term solution. Subpart J was set to be effective for 2 years from the effective date of the final revision to 10 CFR part 35, i.e., until October 2004, thereby continuing the recognition of specialty boards in Subpart J. The Commission instructed the NRC staff to work towards a resolution of the problem during this period of time. Working in consultation with the ACMUI, the staff presented three options for addressing the issues related to recognition of specialty boards in a commission paper dated October 30, 2002. The issues mentioned above, including options for rulemaking, are discussed in more depth in a Commission paper entitled "Options for Addressing Part 35 Training and Experience Issues Associated With Recognition of Specialty Boards by NRC" (SECY-02-0194).

The Commission, in a Staff Requirements Memo (SRM) dated February 12, 2003 (SRM SECY-0-2-0194), directed the NRC staff to proceed with rulemaking related to recognition of specialty boards and the T&E requirements. In the SRM, the NRC staff was directed to move directly to preparing a proposed rule, followed by a final rule, with the expectation that a final rule would be published while subpart J of 10 CFR part 35 remains in effect, i.e., October 24, 2004. This SRM and the associated Commission Paper (SECY-02-0194) referenced above, are available on the NRC's Web site at http:/ /www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doccollections/commission.

In addition, the Commission SRM directed the staff to address the following: revise 10 CFR part 35 based on recommendations of the ACMUI (discussed as part of option 3 in SECY-02-0194); list boards recognized by the NRC on it's Web site rather than in the rule; retain in the rule a requirement for a preceptor statement, with the clarifications that a statement of general clinical competency is not required, but, that the attestation should include a statement that the candidate has the knowledge to fulfill the duties of the position for which certification is sought; and, preserve this form of attestation for both pathways of demonstrating adequacy of T&E. The Commission also indicated that, because of the important role of board

certification, there should be a clear regulatory determination that all boards, both new and existing, are to meet relevant criteria. Staff was directed to discuss implementing procedures for additions to, or deletion from, the listing of recognized specialty boards.

The purpose of the meeting, to be conducted on May 20, 2003, is to solicit input from stakeholders in the specialty board community, and other interested parties, on the issues discussed above as input to the staff development of a proposed rule. The meeting will be open to observation by the public. The proposed rule will be published for public comment in the **Federal Register** at a later date and posted on the NRC's RuleForum, located on the web at http://ruleforum.llnl.gov/.

Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this 16th day of April, 2003.

For the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.

Gary S. Janosko,

Acting Chief, Rulemaking and Guidance Branch, Division of Industrial and Medical Nuclear Safety, Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards.

[FR Doc. 03–10010 Filed 4–22–03; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 7590–01–P

PEACE CORPS

Proposed Information Collection Requests

AGENCY: Peace Corps.

ACTION: Notice of public use form review request to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB Control Number 0420–0533).

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1981 (44 U.S.C., Chapter 35), the Peace Corps has submitted to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) a request for approval of information collections, OMB Control Number 0420-0533, the Peace Corps Crisis Corps Volunteer Application Form. This is a renewal of an active information collection. The purpose of this information collection is necessary to recruit qualified Volunteers to serve in the Peace Corps' Crisis Corps Program. The information provided in the application is used by Crisis Corps staff to perform initial screening for potential candidates for specific Crisis Corps assignments. The purpose of this notice is to allow for public comment on whether the proposed collection of information is necessary for the proper performance of the functions of the Peace Corps, including whether their information will have practical use; the accuracy of the agency's estimate of the burden of the proposed collection of

information, including the validity of the methodology and assumptions used; ways to enhance the quality, utility and the clarity of the information to be collected; and, ways to minimize the burden of the collection of information on those who are to respond, including through the use of automated collection techniques, when appropriate, and other forms of information technology. A copy of the information collection may be obtained from Mr. Dan Sullivan, Director of the Crisis Corps, Peace Corps, 1111 20th Street, NW., Room 7305, Washington, DC 20526. Mr. Sullivan may be contacted by telephone at 202-692-2250. Comments on the form should also be addressed to the attention of Mr. Sullivan and should be received on or before June 23, 2003.

Information Collection Abstract

Title: Peace Corps' Crisis Corps Volunteer Application Form.

Need for and Use of this Information: The Peace Corps' Crisis Corps Volunteer Application Form is completed by previous Peace Corps Volunteers; known as Returned Peace Corps Volunteers (RPCVs). The RPCVs apply to serve in the Crisis Corps after successfully completing their Peace Corps service. The Peace Corps' Crisis Corps Application is completed by applicants for Crisis Corps assignments to provide basic information concerning technical and language skills, and availability for Crisis Corps assignments. The application form from the RPCVs is used to perform initial screenings for potential candidates for specific Crisis Corps assignments. The Crisis Corps is an exciting Peace Corps Program that utilizes RPCVs to help communities overseas recover and rebuild in the aftermath of natural disasters and humanitarian crises. There are no other means of obtaining the required data. The Crisis Corps is working toward an electronic application; this version is not available at this time. The Crisis Corps Program fulfills the first and second goals of the Peace Corps as required by Congressional legislation.

Respondents: Returned Peace Corps Volunteers (RPCVs).

Respondent's Obligation to Reply: Voluntary.

Burden on the Public:

- a. Annual reporting burden: 54 hours.
- b. Annual record keeping burden: 0 hours.
- c. Estimated average burden per response: 5 minutes.
 - d. Frequency of response: one time.

- e. Estimated number of likely respondents: 650.
- f. Estimated cost to respondents: \$1.97.

At this time, responses will be returned by mail.

This notice is issued in Washington, DC on April 11, 2003.

Gopal Khanna,

Chief Information Officer.
[FR Doc. 03–10005 Filed 4–22–03; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6051–01–M

PEACE CORPS

Proposed Information Collection Requests

AGENCY: Peace Corps.

ACTION: Notice of public use form review request to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB Control Number 0420–0001).

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1981 (44 U.S.C. Chapter 35), the Peace Corps has submitted to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) a request for approval of an information collection, OMB Control Number 0420-0001, the National Agency Questionnaire for Peace Corps Volunteer Background Investigation. This is a renewal of an active information collection. The purpose of this information collection is necessary to perform a background investigation of people in the Peace Corps Volunteer programs. The Peace Corps Volunteer Background Investigation is used to obtain information from Federal sources about Peace Corps applicants who meet the minimum qualifications for service and have been invited to train for specific programs in host countries overseas. Information provided by the investigation will be used by the Peace Corps' Office of Placement in order to make a final determination as to an applicant's/trainee's suitability for service. The purpose of this notice is to allow for public comment on whether the proposed collection of information is necessary for the proper performance of the functions of the Peace Corps, including whether their information will have practical use; the accuracy of the agency's estimate of the burden of the proposed collection of information, including the validity of the methodology and assumptions used; ways to enhance the quality, utility and the clarity of the information to be collected; and, ways to minimize the burden of the collection of information

on those who are to respond, including through the use of automated collection techniques, when appropriate, and other forms of information technology.

A copy of the information collection may be obtained from Ms. Mada McGill, Peace Corps, Volunteer Recruitment and Selection CHOPS, 1111 20th Street, NW., Room 6402, Washington, DC 20526. Ms. McGill may be contacted by telephone at 202–692–1886. Comments on the form should also be addressed to the attention of Ms. McGill and should be received on or before June 23, 2003.

Information Collection Abstract

Title: National Agency Questionnaire for Peace Corps Volunteer Background Investigation.

Need for and Use of this Information: The National Agency Check Questionnaire for Peace Corps Volunteer Background Investigation is necessary to screen information from Federal sources about Peace Corps applicants who mee the minimum qualifications for service. Information provided by the investigation will be used by the Peace Corps' Office of Placement in order to make a final determination as to an applicant's/ trainee's suitability for service. The National Agency Check Questionnaire for Peace Corps Volunteer Background Investigation supports the first goal of the Peace Corps as required by Congressional legislation.

Respondents: Potential Volunteers and Trainees.

Respondents Obligation to Reply: Voluntary.

Burden of the Public:

- a. Annual reporting burden: 2,500 hours.
- b. Annual record keeping burden: 1,360 hours.
- c. Estimated average burden per response: 15 minutes.
 - d. Frequency of response: one time.
- e. Estimated number of likely respondents: 10,000.
- f. Estimated costs to respondents: \$4.59.

At this time, responses will be returned by mail.

This notice is issued in Washington, DC on April 17, 2003.

Gopal Khanna,

Chief Information Officer.
[FR Doc. 03–10006 Filed 4–22–03; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 6051-01-M